THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 23, 2017

Representative K. Michael Conaway 2430 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Representative Adam Schiff 2372 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Conaway and Ranking Member Schiff:

I write in response to the letter dated June 9, 2017, from the House Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence (Committee) requesting that the White House inform the Committee whether records exist memorializing conversations between President Donald J. Trump and the former Director of the Federal Bureau of Investigation, James Comey.

In response to the Committee's inquiry, we refer you to President Trump's June 22, 2017, statement regarding this matter: "With all of the recently reported electronic surveillance, intercepts, unmasking and illegal leaking of information, I have no idea whether there are 'tapes' or recordings of my conversations with James Comey, but I did not make, and do not have, any such recordings."

Respectfully,

Marc T. Short

Assistant to the President for

Legislative Affairs

Cc: Senator Richard Burr, Chairman, Senate Select Committee on Intelligence Senator Mark Warner, Vice Chairman, Senate Select Committee on Intelligence